
                           
   

   

                             

 

                           

     TOWN OF PREECEVILLE 
PHONE: 306-547-2810  FAX: 306-547-3116 

EMAIL: preeceville@sasktel.net   WEBSITE: www.townofpreeceville.ca 

 

Closed for Statutory Holidays 

The Preeceville Town Office and  Town Shop will be 
closed on Monday May 20th for Victoria Day, as well 
as Monday July 1st for Canada Day. 

Sewer Reminder 

Baby wipes and all personal hygiene products as 
well as shop towels cause blockages in the Town’s 
sewer lines. These items should not be flushed 
down the toilet. Please exercise caution with what 
you discharge into the Town’s sewer system. 

Newsletter Community Event Reminder 

The Town of Preeceville Community Newsletter is 
mailed out to the community for the following months:  

January/February           March/April 
May/June                                           July/August 
September/October                   November/December  

All community organizations and clubs are 
encouraged to submit their upcoming events (non-
commercial) to the Town for free advertisement, 
space permitting. Please have your event submitted 
to us well in advance of the event date! You can fax 
your advertisement to the Town Office at 547-3116, 
phone us at 547-2810 or drop off a small write up. 

Waterline Flushing 

The Town of Preeceville will be flushing water lines 
again this May. The tentative start date will be May 
13, 2019. Please watch the community sign and the 
newspaper for more details. 

PRWMA Regional Landfill 

Cemetery Improvement Project 

Improvements to the Cemetery will begin shortly, if 
anyone would like to help plant trees in the East side 
of the Cemetery please contact Lynn Ager at 306-
547-3269 or the Town office at 306-547-2810. 

Preeceville Cemetery  

Cemetery maintenance work will begin soon. To help 
the maintenance personnel, it is asked that no 
shrubs, trees or solar lights be placed on the grounds 
surrounding the headstone unless it is in secure 
vases or other attachments.  

Bylaw Enforcement 

The Town of Preeceville has again contracted the 
services of a Bylaw Enforcement Officer for the 2019 
season. The Bylaw Enforcement Officer will continue 
to work on main areas of concern for the town; traffic 
enforcement, animal control and untidy properties. 

Dog Walking 

Please remember to pick up after your pets when 
going out for a walk to help keep our community 
clean. Failing to do so is a violation of Bylaw #1-
2009. Also please remember your pet must be 
leashed at all times within town limits. 

Fire Pit Inspections 

The snow is finally gone, and the evenings are 
starting to warm up, which means it will soon be time 
for sitting around the fire pit in the back yard.  
Remember that as set out in Bylaw No. 9-2004, 
citizens are required to have all new fire pits 
inspected by the fire department. Fire pit inspections 
must be booked prior to June 28th, 2019. You can 
book your inspection by calling 306-547-2810. 

Garbage Pick Up 

Please be reminded that as of May 1st, 2019 anyone 
who regularly moves their garbage from the front to 
the back alley for pick up is required to do so until 
October 31st, 2019 regardless of the amount of snow 
we have received. This change will take effect at 
these times each year. 

Building Permits 

With the building and renovation season starting up, 
the Town of Preeceville would like to remind 
everyone that development and building permits are 
required for most new construction projects which 
include renovations to existing buildings and for 
changes of buildings or land use, this includes sheds, 
tarp sheds, decks and fences. These permits ensure 
your project complies with the Municipal Zoning 
Bylaw and the National Building Code. If you are 
unsure if you require a permit, call the Town Office at 
306-547-2810 or visit the “Building Permits” page on 
our website at www.townofpreeceville.ca.  

Preeceville Library  

The Preeceville Library would like to remind everyone 
when planting their gardens this year to plant 
pumpkins.  

R.C.M.P Information  

- On March 7th, 2019 the Honourable Christine Tell, 
Minister of Corrections and Policing and A/Commr. 
Mark Fisher, Commanding Officer of the 
Saskatchewan R.C.M.P, along with some of our 
Community partners, announced the launch of the 
Saskatchewan Crime Watch Advisory Network. This 
new network will allow Saskatchewan residents to 
receive credible, accurate and timely crime 
prevention information directly from their local 
detachment. Signing up to be part of this network is 
free and only takes a few minutes. Please go to 
SARM.ca, SUMA.org to sign up. 

- Canora R.C.M.P BBQ/Open House Saturday June 
1, 2019 11:00 am – 2:00 pm 510 Main Street, 
Canora. Free BBQ and baby/child seat safety clinic. 

Beginning of October – 
Middle of April 

Middle of April – 
Beginning of October 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 
1:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 
3:00 pm – 7:00 pm 

Saturdays 9 am – 3:00 pm 
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Flower Colors    

The Town of Preeceville will be participating in 
Communities in Bloom for the 2019 season. The 
Town of Preeceville flower colors this year will be 
oranges, yellows and peach with purple and white 
accents. If you would like more information on what 
type of flowers are being planted, please feel free to 
contact Andrea at 306-547-2810 for more 
information. If anyone is interested in purchasing 
flower pots like the town has on Main Street, please 
call for more information. Judging will take place mid 
summer.  

Community Volunteer Appreciation 

The Preeceville Recreation Board along with The 
Town of Preeceville will be recognizing Our 
Community Volunteers. Nominations can be 
submitted from the 1st to the 15th of each month. One 
volunteer at the end of every month will be 
recognized and given an appreciation gift on behalf of 
the Town and The Rec Board. If you would like to 
nominate one of our many community volunteers, 
please contact the Town office at 306-547-2810 or 
private message the Preeceville Recreation fb page. 

Church Mouse Sale  

The gigantic Church mouse sale is fast approaching, 
the dates for the sale are June 14th from noon to 7 
pm and Saturday June 15 from 10 am to 1:30 pm at 
the Endeavour Rec Plex. Deadline for donations is 
June 3, 2019. (No tv’s or microwaves will be 
accepted) 

Community Wide Garage Sale 

The Community Wide Garage Sale will be held 
Saturday May 25th, 2019. Anyone interested in 
having a garage sale the same day as others in the 
Town of Preeceville can register your sale by 
contacting Elaine at the Town Office at 306-547-
2810. Registering gets you balloons to put up as well 
as your sale will be added to the Community Garage 
Sale Registry map. Registration Deadline to include 
your sale is Tuesday, May 21st, 2019 at 12:00 noon. 

Old Home Week 

Old Home Week will be taking place from Sunday 
July 7th to Saturday July 13th, 2019. If any 
organizations are interested in hosting a small event 
during the week leading up to Western Weekend, 
please contact Elaine at the Town Office 306-547-
2810 or email assistantadmin@sasktel.net. 

Eco Centre Opening 

The Eco Centre will be opening again for the 2019 
season. Beginning May 7th, the Eco Centre will be 
open from 8:00 am to 12:00 noon every Tuesday, 
Wednesday, Friday and Saturday. You can drop off 
all your used oil, oil filters, antifreeze and diesel 
exhaust containers free of charge. 

Preeceville Minor Ball  

Preeceville Minor Baseball will be starting soon, 
watch for notes home through the school or the 
community sign for more info.  

Summer Solstice Kickoff 

To celebrate the start of summer, the Preeceville Rec 
Board will be hosting “Summer Solstice Kickoff” on 
June 21st at Annie Laurie Beach. Event is subject to 
weather conditions; alternate date will be June 24th. 
Watch for posters with more information. 

Chase the Ace 

Chase the Ace tickets are available throughout the 
week, with draws being made weekly on Thursday 
evenings. Get your tickets now! 

Western Weekend 

The Lions Western Weekend will be held from Friday 
July 12th to Sunday July 14th. Many events will be 
taking place throughout the weekend for all ages. 
The weekend will include events such as chuck 
wagon races, chariot races, gymkhana and ball 
tournaments. Watch July’s newsletter, or the Town of 
Preeceville webpage for a detailed list of events. 

Annie Laurie Lake Driving Range 

Annie Laurie Lake driving range is opening May 8th.  
Please watch the Community Sign for updates. A 
bucket of balls can be picked up at Mid-Town during 
normal operating hours, for $5/bucket, cash only. 
Please do not retrieve balls off driving range, all balls 
and baskets are to remain at the driving range.  

Tourist Booth and Museum Opening Soon 

The Tourist Booth and District Heritage Museum will 
be open for the season May 29th. Hours of operation 
are from 1:00 pm – 5:00 pm every Tuesday to 
Sunday. For more information or to book a group 
touring of the museum please call 547-2774 or 306-
547-3047. 

Sask. Lotto Grant 2019/2020 

The 2019/2020 Sask. Lotto Grant applications can be 
picked up at the Town Office and are due May 15th. If 
any one has any questions about grant applications, 
contact Andrea at the Town Office 306-547-2810. 

Drive in Movie 

Reminisce with a blast from the past or try a whole 
new experience during a drive-in movie event this 
August 10, 2019 in Preeceville. Movie, times and 
location to be announced at a later date. Many 
thanks to all the local businesses that are making this 
event possible.  

Preeceville Nursery School Pre-registration  

The Preeceville Nursery School is holding pre-
registration for the 2019-2020 school year. If your 
child was born in 2015 or 2016 and they PLAN to 
attend Preeceville Nursery School for 3 year old or 4 
year old nursery school in the upcoming school year, 
please pre-register May 5-12 as numbers need to be 
known so planning can commence for programming 
in the fall. To register and to get more information 
please phone or text Calla at 306-547-7999 or Lori at 
306-547-8745 or you can email us at 
pvillenurseryschool@gmail.com  
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